Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting, July 8, 2021 at Barnes Town Hall

Meeting was called to order at 10:06 by Pat Johnston.
Quorum was established: Present -Marcia Wellnitz, Kay Erdahl, Linda Clark, Terry Kolberg, Pat Johnston.

A motion was made by Marcia to approve the agenda and dispense with reading of June minutes,
seconded by Kay Erdahl.

The new equipment for TLP arrived and needs to be assembled and measured for helping to determine
the size and layout of a storage building. Meet with FOTLP for assistance with this project.

Parking lot at Barnes Rd needs a sign on the road to identify it. Look at condition of lot including gravel

Very large tree next to trail that was cut this spring needs attention. Ask FOTLP on whether there are
plans for further cutting of trunk and branches and stump removal.

Gardens at TLP. $500 donation is available for purchase of plants next year. Look at order bare root
from Hauser’s in Bayfield. M & M green house could be another possible source. New plantings would
then need to be watered regularly by volunteers.

Discussed a need for a sign by trail entrance from the parking lot. Bring ideas to next meeting.
Paint is peeling on trim around door of building- needs touch up painting done.
Kay & Terry volunteered to stain the kiosk with available donated stain. Will be completed soon.

Tennis court at Town Park is in ongoing research into resurfacing. Wind screen are not all attached and
some attention to putting grommets in & /or looking at the existing screen in storage.

Pat has found information on a heater on a timer for $373 and would need to be installed by an
electrician.

Bike rack in front of warming house would make more sense to be in a different location. We need to
find out if it can be removed from present location.

Maple tree on playground is dying and should be removed, suggested to plant 3 new maple trees.
Updates on ice skates. Kay dropped off 29 pairs at Ace hardware for sharpening during the summer.

A motion was made by Terry Kolberg to adjourn at 11:30, seconded by Linda Clark.

Submitted by Terry Kolberg



